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34 Session of the UPR working group

Recommendations by Finland to Kazakhstan
  7 November 2019
Mr. President,

Finland wishes to thank Kazakhstan for the national report. We recognize that Kazakhstan authorities have made efforts to facilitate communication between the government and civil society. The establishment of the post of Ombudsman for Children’s Rights is a step in the right direction. Finland welcomes these positive developments. However, we are concerned about the continued discrimination faced by LGBTI people.
Finland wishes to make the following two recommendations:

· First, Finland recommends that Kazakhstan review its legislation that limits freedom of assembly, expression and association including article 174 of the Criminal Code on “inciting social, national, clan, racial, class or religious discord”, and ends all forms of arbitrary detention of people attempting to exercise their right to peaceful assembly.   
· Second, Finland recommends that Kazakhstan take robust measures to eradicate torture and ill-treatment of prisoners and to effectively investigate, prosecute and punish such acts. 
Thank you.
